
 

 
NAPLAN Commences 
Wednesday 12th Mar 
 
Assembly 
Friday 14th Mar 9am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Swimming Commences 
NAPLAN Continues 
Monday 17th Mar 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Assembly Notifications 
A reminder we have an assembly this Friday in the undercover area at 9am. Everyone 
is welcome to attend! We hope to see you there. 
Parent notifications for assembly awards may look a little different whilst we work 
towards implementing a new system.    
 
Swimming Lessons 
As we prepare for swimming lessons beginning in Week 7, we kindly remind all 
families that permission slips and payment must be submitted to the front office as 
soon as possible. A big thank you to those who have already returned their forms and 
made payment. 
 
We understand the importance of swimming in our students' development and are 
more than happy to offer payment plans that can be spread throughout the year. 
However, we do ask that all families provide a $20 deposit to cover the pool entry fee. 
 
To set up a payment plan or submit your deposit, please visit our school officers in the 
front office. If you need additional permission slips, they are available from the 
administration. 
 
NAPLAN 
NAPLAN will be commencing this Wednesday and continuing into next week for our 
year 3 and 5 students. (This will not interrupt their swimming times).  
 
Election BBQ! 
Saturday was another example of how well our community comes together to make 
these events a success. To everyone who gave their time, supported our sausage sizzle 
or stopped by for a chat THANK YOU! 
 
Sustainability News 
WOW! It's been a busy couple of weeks with Sustainability initiatives at school. On 
Friday 28th February the whole school participated in the National Schools Clean Up 
Day, supporting Clean Up Australia Day. Students and staff from Kindy to Year 6 
helped to collect and remove litter from our school. It was a fantastic effort! See the 
back pages of the Community Files for our photos and Certificate of Thanks. 
 
On Tuesday 4th March, we had CleanAway visit for a free Incursion all about Waste 
and how we can Reduce, Reuse and Recycle. Students from Years 1-6 learnt how to  
 
classify and sort different types of waste, what the different coloured bins are for 
and even where we should dispose of old batteries and E-Waste. Some classes even 
competed in a Rubbish Relay, which was a lot of fun! Be sure to share this at home 
to help our environment! 

WEEK 7 

WEEK 6 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
A big thank you to CleanAway and City of Kalamunda for helping support these 
initiatives at our school. 
 
New flag poles 
When walking down our hard courts you will notice the new flag poles the school 
has just had installed in preparation for our ANZAC Service at the beginning of 
term 2. 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WEEK 1 

WEEK 10 


